Our Lemons 5th Grade Fiction

Center for Urban Education ©2007

I got up early. I promised I would help pick the lemons before I went to school. My family has more than 20 lemon trees. My father has a job in town. He works at the post office. He delivers mail. But the lemon trees help us make money.

We live in southern California. It is warm most of the time. So the lemon trees stay green all year round. We have a big grove of lemon trees.

My father says California grows the most lemons of any place in the world. Every day we check the lemons to see if they are about two inches big. When they get that big, they are ready to pick.

They still are green when we pick them. We put them into baskets. Most people think they are yellow when they grow. But they turn yellow after we pick them and put them in the baskets. There are always baskets of lemons outside our house. When they start to turn yellow, my father takes the basket of lemons into town. He sells them to stores.

The lemons grow all year. Every day, there are some to pick. So we always have a job to do. Some times of year there are more lemons. Those weeks we work all day on Saturday and Sunday to get the lemons. My father may have to make a few trips into town with the lemons.

Once my father let one lemon stay on the tree. He wanted to see how big it would get. First it turned yellow. Then it turned orange like a pumpkin. It got as big as a pumpkin, too. Finally, it was so big and heavy it fell off. I tasted it, but I didn't like it. My father said, pick them when they're green and small. They will taste better. They are like other citrus fruits. You want to pick grapefruit, oranges, and lemons when they are green.

Down the road from us is a really big lemon grove. They have hundreds of trees. Workers pick them and put them into crates. Then they take them to the train station. They ship them with oranges they grow, too. They send them to far away places. By the time they get to where they are going, they turn yellow. There are people who buy them all over the world.

My mother says that lemons are great but not by themselves. She would like us to grow apples, but my father says that we can't do that, the weather is not right. But when he goes to the store he comes back with apples. Those apples grow in Washington state.

My mother says our kitchen has foods from many places. She likes to drink tea from China. She puts our lemons into it and some sugar. She says the sugar comes from Brazil. So there are three countries in that one cup.

Locate and classify information - Fiction

Questions developed by Center for Urban Education for use by Chicago Public Schools 2008-2009

Chanca	tho	hast	ancwar	for	aach	question.
CHOOSE	uie	NESI	aliswei	101	Eacii	uuesiioi i

- 1. What are two places the father works?
- a. in the city and on the farm
- b. at the post office and in the grove
- c. in the house and at the office
- d. with the truck and with the lemons
- 3. What are two ways to tell about the father's jobs?
- a. He drives and he plants.
- b. He picks and he packs.
- c. He picks and he delivers.
- d. He gives people lemonade and letters.

- 2. What are two ways the lemons get to other places?
- a. by truck and by train
- b. by boat and by car
- c. in crates and in cars
- d. with oranges and with grapefruit
- 4. Which of these are all citrus?
- a. lemons, oranges, apples
- b. pineapples, apples, oranges
- c. oranges, lemons, fruit
- d. lemons, oranges, grapefruit

5.	Write your own answer to this question. How is growing lemons like growing oranges?								

TEACHER NOTES: Develop Students' Skills: Exercise Thinking

These questions have not been validated, so decisions about student's achievement should not be made based on their responses. They are intended to exercise skills. Recommended activities include: students work in pairs to choose the best response; give students the questions without the responses so they generate their own answers; students make up additional questions; students make up questions like these for another passage.

Answers: You can remove this answer key and then give it to students and ask them to figure out the basis for the correct response.

Item	1	2	3	4
Answer	b	а	С	d

Question 5 is open-ended. Here is a suggested response.

They both are citrus fruits. They both should be picked when they are green